STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 16 JANUARY 2012
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Ken Giles, Richard Leonard, Ian Hudspeth


	Public:
	4


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised by the public at this time.

483
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Cyster.
484
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest were made at this time.
485
Minutes of the last meeting 


The minutes from the meeting held 19 December 2011 were approved and signed.  



Matters arising – None.
486
Middle Barton Primary School Progress Report

Mr Chris Brock (Chair of Governors), Mrs Chris Woodward (Executive Headteacher), Mr Phil 
Goldsworthy (Associate Headteacher) and Ms Claudia Wade (Oxfordshire County Council) 
were present to provide an update on the school.

Mrs Woodward explained how she and Mr Goldsworthy would be working together to offer 
support and take the school out of special measures.  She confirmed that money had been 
secured from the Local Authority to help improve the school and that the Local Authority 
would be there to advise and help in any way they could.  


Mrs Woodward reported that they had met with parents on the last day of term before the 
Christmas break and at this point staff were put in place for January.  Parents were 
contacted over the holidays and told who their child’s new teacher would be on
returning 
back to school.   Since being in post at the beginning of January, both she and Mr 
Goldsworthy had worked with the Governors and assessed all children.  26 staff members at 
both Middle Barton and Bishop Loveday School were working together to create action 
plans, timetables etc..   One of her Majesty’s Inspectors visited last week and spent all day  
checking the potential for improvement at the school.  Mrs Woodward reported that the 
first meeting was extremely positive.

 Mrs Woodward continued to say that the school had good staff and she had asked to retain 
the current Governing Body who have passion for the school and potential.  Behind the 
scenes they have been working with the Local Authority and have support to take the school 
forward.


Ms Wade thanked Mrs Woodward and Mr Goldsworthy for taking over the role and to Mr 
Brock who she has been working with for the past 6 months.  Ms Wade went on to say that 
she believes that Executive Headship is the way forward.  Collaborative leadership has 
worked well with a number of schools and schools working in partnership have a good track 
record.    


Cllr Giles said on behalf of the council, that they did not want to interfere with running of the 
school, however, if there was anything they needed then they were just to ask.

At this point, a number of questions were asked by members of the public and councillors. 
These were:-


1)
Q. 
Is there a timeframe with which the partnership with Bishop Loveday and 


Middle Barton will cease?



A.
Mrs Woodward, Mr Goldsworthy and the Governing Body will work together 


throughout the duration of special measures.  After that, the Governors will 


decide upon the Headteacher.  We believe it will take approximately a year 


to get out of special measures.  

2)
Q.
Some schools fall back into special measures, could this happen?



A.
By putting key systems/structures in place and transparency should 



hopefully ensure this does not happen.  Her Majesty’s Inspectors will say 


when the school will come out of special measures and an Ofsted inspection 


will take place.


3)
Q.
How long will the teachers that are currently away from the school be 



paid for?  


A.
Unfortunately we are unable to respond to this. 

4)
Q.
Why did it get to this point?  Communication was poor. 



A.
Work behind the scenes was unable to be disclosed.  Leadership skills were 


highlighted as poor in the Ofsted report, however, the Governing Body are 


only as good as the Head teacher will allow them be.


5)
Q.
What is the number of intakes?



A.
 20 per year.


6)
Q.
Is there any potential to bring children that have left back to the school?  

A.
The door will always be open; however, people tend to stick to the move 


once it has happened.


7)
Q.
Has there been a reduction in the number of teachers?



A.
3 teachers are off, 2 teachers have been put in.  This should hopefully 



increase once the number of children increase.


Cllr Hudspeth commented by saying that the parish council had a great interest in the school 
and unfortunately the system meant that it had to get to this level in order for action.


Cllr Giles asked the panel how the parish council would get feedback about the progress of 
the school going forward.  Mrs Woodward responded by saying that they would liaise with 
the clerk and look to provide monthly reports and attend some meetings.  She also 
confirmed that the school website would continue to be updated.

Discussions were held about reporting school progress in the Dorn Free Press where the  
school used to have the two centre pages. It was suggested that the council could help with 
distributing any monthly reports that the school leadership wanted to communicate to the 
village or alternatively it could go out with the DFP which is distributed quarterly.  The parish 
council felt that communication on the steps taken and progress made should be 
communicated to the whole community and not just parents/people directly involved with 
the school. 
487
Reports from County or District Councillors (Appendix A)

Arthur Goffe (District Councillor) reported that there had been four car accidents on the Kiddington Road so far this winter and as a result there could be the need for a sign.  He would be pleased to meet with OCC to discuss the problem.  He also reported that there were large amounts of debris/litter visible along the verge and in the hedgerow on the B4030 between Gagingwell and Enstone Hill possibly from local recycle trucks.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write a letter to May Gurney and the recycling centre at Enstone 
(Cutts) to ask if they were responsible. 

At this point, a member of the public brought up concerns about the speed at which the sweeper lorry has been travelling while conducting work and as a result not doing a very thorough job.

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact WODC to raise concern.
488
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Cllr Dyer read out some correspondence received from Sandford St Martin PC about the possibility of jointly purchasing some commemorative coins for the Diamond Jubilee as they only require 30 coins.  Cllr Dyer confirmed that she has passed the request on to the Jubilee Committee for consideration.  
489 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arising.
490
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Youth Groups 


Cllr Leonard reported that he had drafted a questionnaire for the Under 18 
household survey and had e-mailed to all councillors for their feedback.  Further 
consideration was required for the distribution of the questionnaire and the best 
way of getting completed questionnaires back.  
(b)
Affordable Housing

No further updates.
(c)
Parish Plan

Cllr Bews and Cllr Leonard to take over the parish plan from Cllr Cyster and to move 
to an interim stage.

(d)
SLCC (Society of Local Council Clerks) Membership

The clerk reported that membership had elapsed and asked whether the council 
wanted to renew it.  Cllr Giles proposed renewing membership and this was 
seconded by Cllr Leonard.
491

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson



Cllr Henderson reported how the atmosphere at the school had greatly improved 

since Christmas.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr Dyer has received correspondence from Anthony Kirkwood about the temporary 

vehicle activated sign.  They are looking to reinstate it and will be carrying out an 

assessment in the next month.  Correspondence on the matter put into the 


circulation box.




Following on from a report of a drainage problem outside the Alice Marshall Hall 

during the last meeting, Cllr Henderson reported recently seeing a drainage lorry at 

the location appearing to try to sort the problem out.  However, as it hasn’t 


rained since this time he was unsure whether the problem had actually been 


resolved.





At this point during the meeting, a member of the public raised their frustration over 

the poor state of Worton Road and asked what was going to be done about it.  Cllr 

Henderson confirmed that the parish council were still waiting for WODC to carry 

out a survey on the road before any further action would be taken.






RESOLVED




THAT, the clerk would follow this up with OCC.



It was noted that the damaged salt bin at the top of Holliers Crescent has now been 

replaced.




(c)
Transport - The Chair


Cllr Dyer reported that the green travel tokens will be invalid from April 2012.




(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Bews reported that the next AGM is due early February and that they are still 

looking for a replacement for the Club Secretary.



Cllr Dyer reported that she had been approached by David Monk (Club Secretary) 

and asked whether the parish council would consider establishing a litter picking 

rota for the rest of the village (similar to that already established for picking litter up 

at the playing fields).  It was agreed that a blitz in March would be sufficient.
 


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the bulletin asking for volunteers to help with 

the litter picking blitz.


The clerk would contact WODC to ask about providing suitable 



equipment/clothing for volunteers.

(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.

(f)
Emergency Plan (General & Winter) 


Winter – Cllr Henderson reported that three volunteers had come forward to help 

with the salt spreading/clearing snow, two of which had stipulated the areas of the 

village where they would help.  


Cllr Dyer brought up the subject of having to provide volunteers with suitable 


equipment/clothing.   


RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Henderson would look into what equipment/clothing was required 


and would report back at the next meeting.


General – Nothing further to report.


492
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


 (a)
11 Kirby Close –Update to planning application for erection of single and two storey 

extensions


Cllr Henderson and Cllr Bews reported that they had received an updated planning 

application for this property which contained reduced dimensions.  They had no 


objections to the original plan and felt that the updated application had no aesthetic

 benefit and had reduced the dimensions quite considerably.  Cllr Bews reported 

that the updated planning application had been submitted due to the original 


application being objected by WODC under the ‘subservient’ policy.  



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would send an e-mail to Mr Metcalfe at WODC asking him to 


reconsider his objection to the original planning application.
 


Cllr Dyer brought up the matter of the council being approached to sell the piece of 

land next to 18 Dorn Close.   Cllr Henderson confirmed that he had spoken to the 

resident who had contacted the clerk about purchasing the land and had told them 

that they should check the land registry for ownership.  If they found that SBPC 


owned the land he confirmed it would not be sold as the land was a non-disposable 

asset.
493
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


January 2012)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 16 January 2012





RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  
494
To receive items for next agenda

Tree Survey

18 Farriers Road (potential costs of searches etc. to be discussed at the Finance meeting).

Diamond Jubliee


Dog fouling bins (Worton Rd) – under Highway, pavements and verges 

495
AOB

No other business raised.
496
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20th February 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

5



  Signed .............................................


